
 
September 19, 2024 

 

VIA EMAIL  

foia@aflegal.org  

 

Re: FOIA Request # 2024-390 

 

Dear:     
 

This letter is in response to your Illinois Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request received 

on September 12, 2024, seeking:  

Under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140, AFL respectfully 

requests 

the following records: 

A. All records including the terms “Tren de Aragua” OR “TdA.” 

B. All records including the terms “Venezuela(n)” AND “gang(s).” 

C. All records referencing the presence of the Tren de Aragua gang in Chicago, 

Illinois, and in Illinois as a whole.1 D. Records sufficient to show the number of 

Tren de Aragua gang members 

identified and arrested in Chicago, Illinois and Illinois statewide since January 

21, 2021. 

E. All records referencing the arrests of Edwin Camejo,2 Adelvis Rodriguez- 

Carmona,3 and any other known members of Tren de Aragua in Illinois, 

including but not limited to arrest affidavits and other applicable crime or 

incident reports. 

F. All communications with the U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement, 

Enforcement and Removal Operations Field Office in Chicago, Cook County 

Police Department, and Cicero Police Department referencing gang activity in 

the state of Illinois. 

The time period for this request is January 1, 2023, through the date this request is 

processed. Custodians for this request include all employees in the Immediate 

Office 

of the Governor. 

 

Please be advised that, pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/3(e)(iv), this office is availing itself of an extension 

of five working days – through and including September 26, 2024 – to respond to your request.  
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To the extent you consider this response to be a denial of your FOIA request, you have the right 

to a denial reviewed by the Office of the Illinois Attorney General, 500 S. 2nd Street, Springfield, 

Illinois 62706, (877) 299-3642, public.access@ilag.gov.   

 

If you choose to submit a request for review, you must do so within 60 days after the date of this 

response letter.  The request for review must be in writing, signed by you, and include a copy of 

your FOIA request and this office’s response.  5 ILCS 140/9.5(a).  In addition, you have the right 

to seek judicial review of this response.  5 ILCS 140/11(a), (b).   

 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me.  

 

Sincerely, 

Leonardo Rojas-Banda 
Leonardo Rojas-Banda, FOIA Officer  

Office of Illinois Governor JB Pritzker 
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